City of Hyattsville Ethics Commission
Tuesday, March 18, 2025 5:00 p.m.

VIRTUAL MEETING MINUTES
In attendance: Michael Horlick (chair), T. Carter Ross (recordkeeper), Katie Siemon, David Sip. Staff: Nate Groenendyk, Quianna Taylor. Regrets: Mark Graham,

1. A quorum was noted and the meeting called to order at 5:02 p.m. by Chair Michael Horlick.

2. Prior Meeting Minutes
Minutes for the meeting of January 14, 2025, were approved on a voice vote.

3. Outstanding Annual Campaign Finance Reports
The Commission reviewed and accepted the annual report for Carianna Suiter.

4. Campaign Finance Disclosures 
The Commission reviewed campaign finance disclosures from candidates registered for the 2025 municipal election cycle. The disclosures for candidates Daniel Amador Renard, Michael Angeloni, Greg Barnes, Dhokai Gopi, Edouard Haba, Lisbeth Melendez-Rivera, Kelson Nisbett, and Emily Strab were approved without amendment. Questions were noted for the three remaining candidates’ disclosures:
· For Joseph Clemonts, in discussion it was noted that the Schedule B for the Clemonts Family Foundation was not necessary as no financial interest was involved. Similarly, the Schedule J for the foundation is not necessary as it does not appear to be subject to regulation by the city. For his Schedule H’s, it was noted that his wife’s business (Grace and Grit Properties) need only be reported on one Schedule H. It was also noted that if the company Burning Bush Enterprises earned anything in the reporting period, it should be noted on the lower section of a Schedule H.
· For Stuart Eisenberg, it was noted that separate Schedule H’s should be filed for himself and for his adult child (though there are two spaces on the Schedule for reply, they are asking about different situations).
· For Scott Wilson, it was noted that the checklist should be completed with an affirmative yes or no for each schedule. For Schedule L should be completed and marked as a state entity.

5. Candidate Information Session
It was noted that the mandatory training session for candidates is set for March 20th at 6 p.m. in the Municipal Building. Clerk Groenendyk asked for Commissioners to review the PowerPoint that he will circulate. Commissioners Ross and Siemon stated they could attend.

6. Adjournment
Absent an unanticipated need, the next Ethics Commission meeting will be held virtually at 5 p.m. on April 22 2025, to review campaign finance reports for the 2025 City election.

There being no further business, Chair Horlick adjourned the meeting at 5:57 p.m. on a voice vote.
